	
	British Caving Association

Draft Minutes of BCA Training Committee Meeting 06/07/2017

Held Via WebEx



1. Present
         
Nigel Atkins

(NA)

DCA Training Officer (emergency chair)

   
Nick Williams 

(NW)         
Council Rep

   
Chris Binding                (CB)           CSCC Training Officer

   
Richard Hill


(RH) 

CCC Training Officer

   
Marion Holloway

(MH) 

CNCC Training Officer

Tony Radmall

(TR)

Scouts Rep 

2.  Apologies for Absence  
None 




         Not Present, No apologies

   Nigel Ball                      (NB)      BCA Training Officer

The meeting started at 19:05

3.
Notification of AOB

NA reported he was duly voted in as the new ‘acting’ BCA Training Officer. To look at TC’s terms of reference and get this ready for the BCA council meeting on October 7th. 

4.
Minutes of the last meeting

NA asked for these to taken as a true record. Proposed by CB seconded by TR. Accepted by the committee. 
5.
Action Register and Matters Arising   

	No
	Action
	By
	Deadline
	Done

	
	08/05/2012
	
	
	

	01
	NB to create a recreational cavers training course proposal and circulate before the next meeting.  

Update 13/10/12 Ongoing. Titles created but further work to be done. 

Update 05/01/2017 NA has left a message to Nigel Ball to send over what work has been done on this so far.

Update 30/03/2017 NA reported that for the training committee to move forward with this, we need to establish a training officer as the point of reference and to co ordinate work on a national level. 
	NA
	Before Next Meeting
	Closed

	02
	Now NA is training officer, the committee can look at a national scheme based on the Derbyshire one with a view of designing a ‘National Cavers ‘Coaching scheme’. This is now agenda item 9. 
	NA
	
	Ongoing

	
	
	
	
	

	03
	CB to keep TC in the loop regarding the Wookey training facility and further developments with this under agenda item 6.2.
	CB
	
	Ongoing


6. Regional Council Reports.
6.1 NA DCA - 3 DCA workshops had taken place in 2017, one being a club training officers workshop. This was well received by those attending and some good ideas came out for helping clubs run their own training workshops. 

6.2 CB CSCC  They are continuing to develop the training venue at Wookey Hole. CB has also continued to run training for members of the Whealdon club. 

6.3 RH CCC  Training is continuing to be offered in South Wales, which are self funding. RH also reported that he is running an SRT training workshop later in the year.  

6.4 CNCC
MH reported that she had circulated the northern clubs to ask what their training needs are. She is collating information at the moment wand will report back to TC. MH was welcomed to the meeting by NA and the rest of the TC members. 
6.5 BCRA
BCRA had no one to represent them at the meeting. NA is to keep them in the loop with all developments and notifications. 
6.6 CDG CDG had no one to represent them at the meeting. NA is to keep them in the loop with all developments and notifications.
6.7 BCRC
BCRC had no one to represent them at the meeting. NA is to keep them in the loop with all developments and notifications.
7. Reports from QMC (LC/MLA & CIC) 
NB BCA training officer - NA reported that Nigel Ball had resigned and that he was duly voted in as the new ‘acting’ BCA Training Officer. He also reported that nothing has yet been sent to him of the roles and responsibilities of this role. He will try and notify the next meeting of any updates from BCA council and QMC. 
8. Training grants 
8.1 Applications 

NA presented three from the DCA. These were sanctioned by all present. 

One of these is for a club training officers workshop at National level and comes under agenda item 8. 
CB presented two from the CSCC. These were sanctioned by all present.  

8.2 Reports

No reports were submitted. 

NA suggested that he circulate the written reports from Derbyshire workshops to TC members from now on.

BCA approved grant workshops/course reports can now be submitted to NA. 

9. Club Training Officers Workshop  
NA reported from the one held on Sunday May 14th 2017 which proved very successful, he is keen to run one at National level for training officers from anywhere in the UK. This has now been provisionally set up as Saturday October 28th 2017. NA also emphasised the point that the BCA training committee needs to be seen to be encouraging and supporting recreational training for all cavers in a variety of topics. 

10. Club Training Scheme   
NA will circulate ideas from the Derbyshire scheme to TC members for feedback. NA also suggested a new title of BCA coaching scheme. 

11. AOB. 
NA is happy to pass on the regional training officers details when cavers approach with enquiries of clubs or training.

NA is also very enthusiastic about getting this out there and having the good name of BCA publicised in the caving domain. 

TC is to look at TC’s terms of reference and get this ready for the BCA council meeting on October 7th. An email will be circulated and discussed to TC members for their input. 

CB raised an interest for TC to look at providing instructors to the scouts. NA was keen to protect funding for the use of caving clubs and their training needs at the present, however supporting scouts and younger cavers is very much in BCA’s interest and worthy of further discussion.  

12. Dates and places of next meeting
NA set date as Thursday August 10th at 7.00pm as an interim to feedback on ideas over the next few weeks relating to club coaching and the possibility of a presence at this years ‘Hidden Earth’ conference. .

NA also set 2 more formal TC meetings dates as Thursday September 21st at 7.00pm and Thursday December 14th at 7.00pm. 

The meeting ended at 20.00.

NA thanked everyone at the meeting for their input.  
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